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MEMORANDUM 
 

 

 

 
TO: The Honorable Satpal Singh Sidhu, Whatcom County Executive, and 

The Honorable Members of the Whatcom County Council, collectively 
serving in their capacity as the Whatcom County Flood Control Zone 
District Board of Supervisors  

    
     THROUGH: Jon Hutchings, Public Works Director 

 
     FROM:  Kraig Olason, Stormwater Program Manager 
 
     DATE:   June 27, 2022 

 
     RE:   Contract for Services with Tetra Tech, Inc. for Birch Point 

Subwatershed Drainage Study 
      

       
Requested Action 

 
Public Works respectfully requests that the County Executive and the Whatcom County Council 
collectively serving in their capacity as the Whatcom County Flood Control Zone District Board of 
Supervisors, enter into a contract for services with Tetra Tech, Inc. the purpose of providing a Birch 
Point Subwatershed Drainage Study. 

       
Background and Purpose  
 
The purpose of this contract is to provide hydrologic and hydraulic analysis and preliminary sizing 
for conceptual design options to mitigate flooding in residential areas impacted by drainage from 
Birch Point uplands to Birch Bay. 

 
Funding Amount and Source 
 
This contract, in the amount of $74,793.00, will be funded by existing authority in the BBWARM 
district budget (cost center 169250, work order 17671). 
 
Please contact Holly Faulstich at extension 6290 if you have any questions or concerns regarding 
the terms of this agreement. 
 
Encl. 
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